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Everyone in 

nursery and 

school for an 

amazing term 

and superb 

Christmas 

Performances 

and activities 
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An enormous thank you to everyone who attended one of the 
Christmas Performances or Nursery activity sessions. It was really good 
to have so many people in school and nursery this week. We hope you 
enjoyed the performances and activities. 

 

On Thursday the first ‘Walk to School’ badges were handed out to children 
who have walked to school at least once a week. This initiative will 
continue  next term and we would love to hand out even more badges.  
 

Thank you to everyone who bought tickets for the Christmas Hamper Raffle. A big 
thank you to Crossbar Coaching who donated a £50 ALDI voucher which we added 
as a second prize in the Hamper Raffle. We have let the winners know so they can 
collect their prizes before the end of term.  
 

Today we have a school and nursery full of excited children (and adults!) 
ready for Christmas activities and looking forward to the Christmas break. 
We want to wish everyone a peaceful and happy time over the next two 
weeks and look forward to seeing everyone back in school and nursery on 
Tuesday 7th January 2025. 

 

Children are allowed to wear stud 
earrings and plain watches. To keep 

everyone safe, no other jewellery 
should be worn to school or nursery 

Next week’s word…. 
(after the holidays) 

 

prepare 

Attendance 
Whole School - 92.58% 
Class 1 - 93.41% 
Class 2 - 95.58% 
Class 3 - 90.67% 
Class 4 - 93.51% 
Class 5 - 93.72% 
Class 6 - 88.73% 
 

Lates = 26 

Lost Learning =   

4 hour & 14 minutes 

Early Bird = Class 1 

Breakfast Club 
7:45 - 8:40   £2 per day 

More information from the 
office. Please come to the main 
front door for Breakfast Club. 
The doors do not open until 
7:45 so please don’t arrive 

too early.  

Parking 
Please do not park on the yellow zigzag lines 

at the entrances to our site. It is illegal to park 
on yellow zigzag lines and can result in a fine 

of up to £70. The lines are there to keep 
everyone safe. Please park considerately and 

do not block driveways or entrances. 

We are back to school 

and nursery on  

Tuesday 7th January 

Attendance 
Attendance this term is 

93.2%. This is much 
higher than at the 

same time last year. 
  

Class 1 - 95.3% 

Class 2 - 94.5% 

Class 3 - 92.2% 

Class 4 - 92.5% 

Class 5 - 93.8% 

Class 6 - 92.6% 
 

Today we presented 29 certificates 
for attendance over 97% this term 

and 19 certificates for 100% 
attendance this term. This is also 
much higher than last year. Well 

done to everyone! 
We will continue to focus on 

attendance next term and be in 
touch with parents if we are 
concerned about their child’s 
attendance or punctuality. 



Please make sure you contact 

the office (call 386640 or email 

donnwood.infants@taw.org.uk) 

if your child is absent from 

school or nursery. It is really 

important that we 

know why your child 

is absent.  

‘Nearly New’  

uniform shop 
 

Skirts, trousers, 
dresses, jumpers, 
polo shirts are all 

available at the main office. 

Prices start from £1.  

HELP! 
Do you have any uniform or 

underwear that your child no longer 
needs? We are running short of 

spares in school. Please take 
anything you have to the office. 
If your child has come home in 

spare clothes from school or nursery 
please can you return them.  

Thank you. 

Need help with housing, fuel 

costs, landlords or the cost of 

living? 
Telford & Wrekin Council offer lots 
of support for residents. You can 

find links to helpful information on 
our website on the ‘Help & Support’ 

page in the ‘Parents’ section.  

Starting School September 2025 
 

If you have a child born between  

1st September 2020 and 31st August 2021  
you must apply online at  

www.telford.gov.uk/admissions  
There are no paper application forms. 

 

Even if your child is in our nursery you must still 

apply online by 15th January 2025 

If you have any questions or do not have access to the 

internet please talk to the office. 
 

Parents of Year 2 children need to apply for 

Junior School using the same online system.  

It is really important 

that your child comes 

to school or nursery 

with a jumper / 

cardigan, a suitable 

coat, suitable shoes, 

warm hat and gloves.  
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